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Gospel of the Kingdom is what Jesus came to preach and it is what he told the Apostles
to preach.

But what is the Gospel of the Kingdom.  We will look at  Acts 8 and Ephesian 2 and
others.

next bs
eph 2    jesus wept    your salvation

Day of the Lord
(subtitle Abomination of Desolation)

Jeremiah 25:30
  ¶   Therefore prophesy thou against them all these words, and say unto them, The LORD
shall roar from on high, and utter his voice from his holy habitation; he shall mightily
roar upon his habitation; he shall give a shout, as they that tread the grapes, against
all the inhabitants of the earth.    31  A noise shall come even to the ends of the
earth; for the LORD hath a controversy with the nations, he will plead with all flesh;
he will give them that are wicked to the sword, saith the LORD.
Jeremiah 25:32
  ¶   Thus saith the LORD of hosts, Behold, evil shall go forth from nation to nation,
and a great whirlwind shall be raised up from the coasts of the earth.    33  And the
slain of the LORD shall be at that day from one end of the earth even unto the other end
of the earth: they shall not be lamented, neither gathered, nor buried; they shall be
dung upon the ground.

Is this literal?  Is there a single word that suggests it is not? Are we missing any
context here?  No.  It is literal.

Matthew 5:17
  ¶   Think not that I am come to destroy the law, or the prophets: I am not come to
destroy, but to fulfil.    18  For verily I say unto you, Till heaven and earth pass,
one jot or one tittle shall in no wise pass from the law, till all be fulfilled.

Matthew 24:3
  ¶   And as he sat upon the mount of Olives, the disciples came unto him privately,
saying, Tell us, when shall these things be and what shall be the sign of thy coming,
and of the end of the world

also Mark 13 and Luke 21

Matthew 24:3
  ¶   And as he sat upon the mount of Olives, the disciples came unto him privately,
saying, Tell us, when shall these things be and what shall be the sign of thy coming,
and of the end of the world 4  And Jesus answered and said unto them, Take heed that no
man deceive you.    5  For many shall come in my name, saying, I am Christ; and shall
deceive many.    6  And ye shall hear of wars and rumours of wars: see that ye be not
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troubled: for all these things must come to pass, but the end is not yet.    7  For
nation shall rise against nation, and kingdom against kingdom: and there shall be
famines, and pestilences, and earthquakes, in divers places.

  8  All these are the beginning of sorrows.    9  Then shall they deliver you up to be
afflicted, and shall kill you: and ye shall be hated of all nations for my name's
sake.    10  And then shall many be offended, and shall betray one another, and shall
hate one another.    11  And many false prophets shall rise, and shall deceive many.   
12  And because iniquity shall abound, the love of many shall wax cold.    13  But he
that shall endure unto the end, the same shall be saved.    14  And this gospel of the
kingdom shall be preached in all the world for a witness unto all nations; and then
shall the end come.

Matthew 24:15
  ¶   When ye therefore shall see the abomination of desolation, spoken of by Daniel the
prophet, stand in the holy place, whoso readeth, let him understand:    16  Then let
them which be in Judaea flee into the mountains:    17  Let him which is on the housetop
not come down to take any thing out of his house:    18  Neither let him which is in the
field return back to take his clothes.    19  And woe unto them that are with child, and
to them that give suck in those days    20  But pray ye that your flight be not in the
winter, neither on the sabbath day:    21  For then shall be great tribulation, such as
was not since the beginning of the world to this time, no, nor ever shall be.    22  And
except those days should be shortened, there should no flesh be saved: but for the
elect's sake those days shall be shortened.    23  Then if any man shall say unto you,
Lo, here is Christ, or there; believe it not. 24  For there shall arise false Christs,
and false prophets, and shall shew great signs and wonders; insomuch that, if it were
possible, they shall deceive the very elect.    25  Behold, I have told you before.

After this comes a period of the eighth beast or government, two witnesses,
resurrection, changing in a twinkling of an eye of those who still live and the
establishment of the Kingdom of God on Earth and Moses' which is singled by Moses' first
crossing of the Jordan. and the first Tabernacles (setting up of booths, temporary
dwellings) in the Kingdom.  Jesus Himself will live in a temporary dwelling which Moses
will set up on that first day.  Another Bible study.

Abomination Desolation

Leviticus 26:30
  And I will destroy your high places, and cut down your images, and cast your carcases
upon the carcases of your idols, and my soul shall abhor you.

Jeremiah 44:22
  So that the LORD could no longer bear, because of the evil of your doings, and because
of the abominations which ye have committed; therefore is your land a desolation, and an
astonishment, and a curse, without an inhabitant, as at this day.

Ezekiel 6:6
  In all your dwellingplaces the cities shall be laid waste, and the high places shall
be desolate; that your altars may be laid waste and made desolate, and your idols may be
broken and cease, and your images may be cut down, and your works may be abolished.

Ezekiel 33:29
  Then shall they know that I am the LORD, when I have laid the land most desolate
because of all their abominations which they have committed.

Daniel 9:27
  And he shall confirm the covenant with many for one week: and in the midst of the week
he shall cause the sacrifice and the oblation to cease, and for the overspreading of
abominations he shall make it desolate, even until the consummation, and that determined
shall be poured upon the desolate.
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Daniel 12:11
  And from the time that the daily sacrifice shall be taken away, and the abomination
that maketh desolate set up, there shall be a thousand two hundred and ninety days.   
12  Blessed is he that waiteth, and cometh to the thousand three hundred and five and
thirty days.    13  But go thou thy way till the end be: for thou shalt rest, and stand
in thy lot at the end of the days.

Plus Jesus references in Mat and Mark

Joel  moon sun eclipses mark the beginning whereas the same mark the end

Matthew 24:29
  ¶   Immediately after the tribulation of those days shall the sun be darkened, and the
moon shall not give her light, and the stars shall fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens shall be shaken:    30  And then shall appear the sign of the Son of man in
heaven: and then shall all the tribes of the earth mourn, and they shall see the Son of
man coming in the clouds of heaven with power and great glory.    31  And he shall send
his angels with a great sound of a trumpet, and they shall gather together his elect
from the four winds, from one end of heaven to the other.

Joel 2:28
  ¶   And it shall come to pass afterward, that I will pour out my spirit upon all
flesh; and your sons and your daughters shall prophesy, your old men shall dream dreams,
your young men shall see visions:    29  And also upon the servants and upon the
handmaids in those days will I pour out my spirit.    30  And I will shew wonders in the
heavens and in the earth, blood, and fire, and pillars of smoke.    31  The sun shall be
turned into darkness, and the moon into blood, before the great and the terrible day of
the LORD come.    32  And it shall come to pass, that whosoever shall call on the name
of the LORD shall be delivered: for in mount Zion and in Jerusalem shall be deliverance,
as the LORD hath said, and in the remnant whom the LORD shall call.

time of Jacob's trouble was 7 years for Leah 7 for Rachel and 6 for his fortune 20 years
and is ended when he set up booths, tabernacles.

Jeremiah 30:7
  Alas for that day is great, so that none is like it: it is even the time of Jacob's
trouble; but he shall be saved out of it.

Genesis 33:15
  ¶   And Esau said, Let me now leave with thee some of the folk that are with me. And
he said, What needeth it let me find grace in the sight of my lord.    16  So Esau
returned that day on his way unto Seir.    17  And Jacob journeyed to Succoth, and built
him an house, and made booths for his cattle: therefore the name of the place is called
Succoth.
Genesis 33:18
  ¶   And Jacob came to Shalem, a city of Shechem, which is in the land of Canaan, when
he came from Padanaram; and pitched his tent before the city.    19  And he bought a
parcel of a field, where he had spread his tent, at the hand of the children of Hamor,
Shechem's father, for an hundred pieces of money.    20  And he erected there an altar,
and called it EleloheIsrael.

The only event that Jesus mentions that occurs before the Day of the Lord is the
beginning of sorrows  This is another bible study as well.

But people hate true believers.  Question them.  But I have not found one scripture with
suggests the miracles or prophets appear in this time.  I want anyone to look for that. 
Look for references to signs, wonders, exploits a little help that occurs before the
Abomination that makes Desolate or the Day of the Lord.
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Isa 13:9
  Behold, the day of the LORD cometh, cruel both with wrath and fierce anger, to lay the
land desolate: and he shall destroy the sinners thereof out of it. ... 13 Therefore I
will shake the heavens, and the earth shall remove out of her place, in the wrath of the
LORD of hosts, and in the day of his fierce anger.

Isa 29:5
  Moreover the multitude of thy strangers shall be like small dust, and the multitude of
the terrible ones shall be as chaff that passeth away: yea, it shall be at an instant
suddenly. 6 Thou shalt be visited of the LORD of hosts with thunder, and with
earthquake, and great noise, with storm and tempest, and the flame of devouring fire.

Isa 47:8
  Therefore hear now this, thou that art given to pleasures, that dwellest carelessly,
that sayest in thine heart, I am, and none else beside me; I shall not sit as a widow,
neither shall I know the loss of children: 9 But these two things shall come to thee in
a moment in one day, the loss of children, and widowhood: they shall come upon thee in
their perfection for the multitude of thy sorceries, and for the great abundance of
thine enchantments.

Jer 25:32
  Thus saith the LORD of hosts, Behold, evil shall go forth from nation to nation, and a
great whirlwind shall be raised up from the coasts of the earth. 33 And the slain of the
LORD shall be at that day from one end of the earth even unto the other end of the
earth: they shall not be lamented, neither gathered, nor buried; they shall be dung upon
the ground.

Jer 30:23
  Behold, the whirlwind of the LORD goeth forth with fury, a continuing whirlwind: it
shall fall with pain upon the head of the wicked. 24 The fierce anger of the LORD shall
not return, until he have done it, and until he have performed the intents of his heart:
in the latter days ye shall consider it.

Hag 2:6
  For thus saith the LORD of hosts; Yet once, it is a little while, and I will shake the
heavens, and the earth, and the sea, and the dry land; 7 And I will shake all nations,
and the desire of all nations shall come: and I will fill this house with glory, saith
the LORD of hosts.

Mal 4:1
  For, behold, the day cometh, that shall burn as an oven; and all the proud, yea, and
all that do wickedly, shall be stubble: and the day that cometh shall burn them up,
saith the LORD of hosts, that it shall leave them neither root nor branch.

Isa 2:12
  For the day of the LORD of hosts shall be upon every one that is proud and lofty, and
upon every one that is lifted up; and he shall be brought low:... 19 And they shall go
into the holes of the rocks, and into the caves of the earth, for fear of the LORD, and
for the glory of his majesty, when he ariseth to shake terribly the earth... 21 To go
into the clefts of the rocks, and into the tops of the ragged rocks, for fear of the
LORD, and for the glory of his majesty, when he ariseth to shake terribly the earth.

Rev 6:12
  And I beheld when he had opened the sixth seal, and, lo, there was a great earthquake;
and the sun became black as sackcloth of hair, and the moon became as blood; 13 And the
stars of heaven fell unto the earth, even as a fig tree casteth her untimely figs, when
she is shaken of a mighty wind. 14 And the heaven departed as a scroll when it is rolled
together; and every mountain and island were moved out of their places. 15 And the kings
of the earth, and the great men, and the rich men, and the chief captains, and the
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mighty men, and every bondman, and every free man, hid themselves in the dens and in the
rocks of the mountains; 16 And said to the mountains and rocks, Fall on us, and hide us
from the face of him that sitteth on the throne, and from the wrath of the Lamb: 17 For
the great day of his wrath is come; and who shall be able to stand?

Rev 8:7
  The first angel sounded, and there followed hail and fire mingled with blood, and they
were cast upon the earth: and the third part of trees was burnt up, and all green grass
was burnt up. 8 And the second angel sounded, and as it were a great mountain burning
with fire was cast into the sea: and the third part of the sea became blood; 9 And the
third part of the creatures which were in the sea, and had life, died; and the third
part of the ships were destroyed. 10 And the third angel sounded, and there fell a great
star from heaven, burning as it were a lamp, and it fell upon the third part of the
rivers, and upon the fountains of waters; 11 And the name of the star is called
Wormwood: and the third part of the waters became wormwood; and many men died of the
waters, because they were made bitter. 12 And the fourth angel sounded, and the third
part of the sun was smitten, and the third part of the moon, and the third part of the
stars; so as the third part of them was darkened, and the day shone not for a third part
of it, and the night likewise.

Rev 9:1
  And the fifth angel sounded, and I saw a star fall from heaven unto the earth: and to
him was given the key of the bottomless pit. 2 And he opened the bottomless pit; and
there arose a smoke out of the pit, as the smoke of a great furnace; and the sun and the
air were darkened by reason of the smoke of the pit.

Rev 18:21
  And a mighty angel took up a stone like a great millstone, and cast it into the sea,
saying, Thus Thus with violence shall that great city Babylon be thrown down, and shall
be found no more at all.

Daniel 7:15
  ¶   I Daniel was grieved in my spirit in the midst of my body, and the visions of my
head troubled me.    16  I came near unto one of them that stood by, and asked him the
truth of all this. So he told me, and made me know the interpretation of the things.   
17  These great beasts, which are four, are four kings, which shall arise out of the
earth.    18  But the saints of the most High shall take the kingdom, and possess the
kingdom for ever, even for ever and ever.

  19  Then I would know the truth of the fourth beast, which was diverse from all the
others, exceeding dreadful, whose teeth were of iron, and his nails of brass; which
devoured, brake in pieces, and stamped the residue with his feet;    20  And of the ten
horns that were in his head, and of the other which came up, and before whom three fell;
even of that horn that had eyes, and a mouth that spake very great things, whose look
was more stout than his fellows. 21  I beheld, and the same horn made war with the
saints, and prevailed against them;    22  Until the Ancient of days came, and judgment
was given to the saints of the most High; and the time came that the saints possessed
the kingdom.

Daniel 7:23
  ¶   Thus he said, The fourth beast shall be the fourth kingdom upon earth, which shall
be diverse from all kingdoms, and shall devour the whole earth, and shall tread it down,
and break it in pieces.    24  And the ten horns out of this kingdom are ten kings that
shall arise: and another shall rise after them; and he shall be diverse from the first,
and he shall subdue three kings.    25  And he shall speak great words against the most
High, and shall wear out the saints of the most High, and think to change times and
laws:

  8  I considered the horns, and, behold, there came up among them another little horn,
before whom there were three of the first horns plucked up by the roots: and, behold, in
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this horn were eyes like the eyes of man, and a mouth speaking great things.

  25 (continued) and they shall be given into his hand until a time and times and the
dividing of time.

Revelation 17:1
  ¶   And there came one of the seven angels which had the seven vials, and talked with
me, saying unto me, Come hither; I will shew unto thee the judgment of the great whore
that sitteth upon many waters:    2  With whom the kings of the earth have committed
fornication, and the inhabitants of the earth have been made drunk with the wine of her
fornication.    3  So he carried me away in the spirit into the wilderness: and I saw a
woman sit upon a scarlet coloured beast, full of names of blasphemy, having seven heads
and ten horns.    4  And the woman was arrayed in purple and scarlet colour, and decked
with gold and precious stones and pearls, having a golden cup in her hand full of
abominations and filthiness of her fornication:    5  And upon her forehead was a name
written, MYSTERY, BABYLON THE GREAT, THE MOTHER OF HARLOTS AND ABOMINATIONS OF THE
EARTH.    6  And I saw the woman drunken with the blood of the saints, and with the
blood of the martyrs of Jesus: and when I saw her, I wondered with great admiration.

Revelation 17:7
  ¶   And the angel said unto me, Wherefore didst thou marvel I will tell thee the
mystery of the woman, and of the beast that carrieth her, which hath the seven heads and
ten horns.    8  The beast that thou sawest was, and is not; and shall ascend out of the
bottomless pit, and go into perdition: and they that dwell on the earth shall wonder,
whose names were not written in the book of life from the foundation of the world, when
they behold the beast that was, and is not, and yet is.    9  And here is the mind which
hath wisdom. The seven heads are seven mountains, on which the woman sitteth.    10 And
there are seven kings: five are fallen, and one is, and the other is not yet come; and
when he cometh, he must continue a short space.    11  And the beast that was, and is
not, even he is the eighth, and is of the seven, and goeth into perdition.    12  And
the ten horns which thou sawest are ten kings, which have received no kingdom as yet;
but receive power as kings one hour with the beast.    13  These have one mind, and
shall give their power and strength unto the beast.    14  These shall make war with the
Lamb, and the Lamb shall overcome them: for he is Lord of lords, and King of kings: and
they that are with him are called, and chosen, and faithful.    15  And he saith unto
me, The waters which thou sawest, where the whore sitteth, are peoples, and multitudes,
and nations, and tongues.    16  And the ten horns which thou sawest upon the beast,
these shall hate the whore, and shall make her desolate and naked, and shall eat her
flesh, and burn her with fire.    17  For God hath put in their hearts to fulfil his
will, and to agree, and give their kingdom unto the beast, until the words of God shall
be fulfilled.    18  And the woman which thou sawest is that great city, which reigneth
over the kings of the earth.

Three Woes

The three woes of Revelation is an easy way to organize the time line of end time
events.

Revelation 9:12
  One woe is past; and, behold, there come two woes more hereafter.

Revelation 11:14
  The second woe is past; and, behold, the third woe cometh quickly. The first woe to
the inhabitants of the world is a world wide cataclysm, the Day of the Lord where so
many are dead that they can not even be buried.
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Jeremiah 25:33
  And the slain of the LORD shall be at that day from one end of the earth even unto the
other end of the earth: they shall not be lamented, neither gathered, nor buried; they
shall be dung upon the ground.

The second woe are the acts of the two witnesses who bring the same plagues as Elijah,
drought and defending the selves the same way as Elijah defended himself. The third woe
is the last battle which takes place ten days after the day of which no one can know the
hour, the day of Trumpets. The third woe is the day of Atonement for the world, on which
day, Christ wears the garments Moses was told are for only the day of Atonement
sacrifice. Christ's vesture is turned red with the blood of mortal sacrifice.

Revelation 19:13
  And he was clothed with a vesture dipped in blood: and his name is called The Word of
God.

This massively mortal battle is different from the Day of the Lord. In this battle the
dead are not left to be devoured by vultures, they they are buried and the burring takes
seven months. They are buried because the Kingdom has begone and ceremonial cleanliness
is again important as the Law of God is not magnified and made honorable.

Ezekiel 39:12
  And seven months shall the house of Israel be burying of them, that they may cleanse
the land.

Isaiah 42:21
  The LORD is well pleased for his righteousness' sake; he will magnify the law, and
make it honourable.

Isaiah is not saying that the Law will be changed from something dishonorable into
something that is honorable. Quite the opposite. Isaiah is saying that the Law, just as
it was delivered, will again be seen in its magnificence and again give the honor which
it deserves. Read the context in chapter 42. People who did not see the Law for
what it was will be shown it's magnificence.

It requires these three woes to bring people to humility and except the Law of God
which will transform the world in the place of peace and prosperity.

Isaiah 2:4
  And he shall judge among the nations, and shall rebuke many people: and they shall
beat their swords into plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks: nation shall not
lift up sword against nation, neither shall they learn war any more.

The thee woes are an excellent way to organize the time line of the end times.

Ships of Tarshish that travel to Chittim

The ships of Tarshish that go to Chittim were literal ships, but they are used in
prophesy to refer to the last great nation, government of men, the United States.
Their first mention is the population of the Isles by Noah's great grandsons, Tarshish
and Kittim.

Genesis 10:2
  ¶ The sons of Japheth; Gomer, and Magog, and Madai, and Javan, and Tubal, and Meshech,
and Tiras. 3 And the sons of Gomer; Ashkenaz, and Riphath, and Togarmah. 4 And the sons
of Javan; Elishah, and Tarshish, Kittim, and Dodanim. 5 By these were the isles of the
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Gentiles divided in their lands; every one after his tongue, after their families, in
their nations. Kittim is a literal place and it's location is associated with a land
across or in the midst of the sea. The next time this place is mentioned is also
literal.

2 Chronicles 9:21
  For the king's ships went to Tarshish with the servants of Huram: every three years
once came the ships of Tarshish bringing gold, and silver, ivory, and apes, and
peacocks.

The ships of Tarshish went on three year voyages, leaving the land of Israel to bring
back gold, silver, copper, iron . In this passage the phrase "Ships of Tarshish" is an
ancient idiom for deep sea vessel. And apes and peacocks are ancient idioms for iron and
copper. It does not take three years to journey and return from any place in the
Mediterranean. These ships were deep sea going vessels that ventured out into the
Atlantic on three year missions to return precious metals from mining colonies on
regions of land that are far out to sea. I believe they were going to the Americas.

The ships were constructed in Eziongeber. This is unusual. Most ships can be built
anywhere, but these ships were so large that construction equipment was not commonly
available anywhere. The ships were so large they could not be constructed without
cooperation between governments. The idiom Tarshish probably arose from the use of the
city of Tarsus for their lading. Each three year mission would begin in Tarsus where
they ships were outfitted and provisioned for the long journey. Jonah chose a ship of
Tarshish for his attempt to escape pronouncing judgement on Nineveh. Jonah wanted to get
as far away as is possible.

2 Chronicles 20:36
  And he joined himself with him to make ships to go to Tarshish: and they made the
ships in Eziongeber. 37 Then Eliezer the son of Dodavah of Mareshah prophesied against
Jehoshaphat, saying, Because thou hast joined thyself with Ahaziah, the LORD hath broken
thy works. And the ships were broken, that they were not able to go to Tarshish.

About 800BC, God stopped the ships to Tarshish. Evidently, He didn't want the old world
to be connected to the new world again for another 2000 years. From this point in
scripture, there are no more mentions of literal ships to Tarshish, except for Jonah.
The prophets, however, speak of the ships of Tarshish going to Chittim a lot. Balaam is
the first prophet to speak of them. Balaam tries to curse Israel, but instead speaks the
Words of God for the distant future.

Numbers 24:17
  I shall see him, but not now: I shall behold him, but not nigh: 24 And ships shall
come from the coast of Chittim, and shall afflict Asshur, and shall afflict Eber, and he
also shall perish for ever.

Isaiah, Jeremiah, Ezekiel and Daniel all speak of these ships and of Chittim. They
describe Chittim in the end times as the greatest nation that is the marketplace of the
world. Its merchandise is world renown and its government rules the world. Chittim in
prophesy is described as the nation that bears the brunt of God's wrath for its
insolence and scandalous and blasphemous behavior.

Isaiah 23:1
  ¶ The burden of Tyre. Howl, ye ships of Tarshish; for it is laid waste, so that there
is no house, no entering in: from the land of Chittim it is revealed to them. 2 Be
still, ye inhabitants of the isle; thou whom the merchants of Zidon, that pass over the
sea, have replenished. 3 And by great waters the seed of Sihor, the harvest of the
river, is her revenue; and she is a mart of nations. 4 Be thou ashamed, O Zidon: for the
sea hath spoken, even the strength of the sea, saying, I travail not, nor bring forth
children, neither do I nourish up young men, nor bring up virgins.
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Isaiah 23:8
  ¶ Who hath taken this counsel against Tyre, the crowning city, whose merchants are
princes, whose traffickers are the honourable of the earth 9 The LORD of hosts hath
purposed it, to stain the pride of all glory, and to bring into contempt all the
honourable of the earth. 10 Pass through thy land as a river, O daughter of Tarshish:
there is no more strength. 11 He stretched out his hand over the sea, he shook the
kingdoms: the LORD hath given a commandment against the merchant city, to destroy the
strong holds thereof. 12 And he said, Thou shalt no more rejoice, O thou oppressed
virgin, daughter of Zidon: arise, pass over to Chittim; there also shalt thou have no
rest. 14 Howl, ye ships of Tarshish: for your strength is laid waste.

Jeremiah 2:10
  For pass over the isles of Chittim, and see; and send unto Kedar, and consider
diligently, and see if there be such a thing.

Jeremiah 10:9
  Silver spread into plates is brought from Tarshish, and gold from Uphaz, the work of
the workman, and of the hands of the founder: blue and purple is their clothing: they
are all the work of cunning men.

Ezekiel 27:25
  The ships of Tarshish did sing of thee in thy market: and thou wast replenished, and
made very glorious in the midst of the seas.

Ezekiel 38:13
  Sheba, and Dedan, and the merchants of Tarshish, with all the young lions thereof,
shall say unto thee, Art thou come to take a spoil hast thou gathered thy company to
take a prey to carry away silver and gold, to take away cattle and goods, to take a
great spoil?

Daniel 11:30
  For the ships of Chittim shall come against him: therefore he shall be grieved, and
return, and have indignation against the holy covenant: so shall he do; he shall even
return, and have intelligence with them that forsake the holy covenant.

Even the Psalms reference the ships of Tarshish in the context of the end times and the
Day of the Lord.

Psalm 48:7
  Thou breakest the ships of Tarshish with an east wind.

Psalm 72:10
  The kings of Tarshish and of the isles shall bring presents: the kings of Sheba and
Seba shall offer gifts.

Pslam 72 is interesting because it references a passage in Isaiah 23 where the land of
Tarshish Chittim is described in the Millennial reign of Christ as supplying the best
clothing and the best food for consumption by the saints.

Isaiah 23:15
  ¶ And it shall come to pass in that day, that Tyre shall be forgotten seventy years,
according to the days of one king: after the end of seventy years shall Tyre sing as an
harlot. 16 Take an harp, go about the city, thou harlot that hast been forgotten; make
sweet melody, sing many songs, that thou mayest be remembered. 17 And it shall come to
pass after the end of seventy years, that the LORD will visit Tyre, and she shall turn
to her hire, and shall commit fornication with all the kingdoms of the world upon the
face of the earth. 18 And her merchandise and her hire shall be holiness to the LORD: it
shall not be treasured nor laid up; for her merchandise shall be for them that dwell
before the LORD, to eat sufficiently, and for durable clothing.
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Two Witnesses Elijah

Elijah is neither dead nor resurrected. He is directly mentioned in Malachi and the
miracles which Revelation describes the two witness performing are identical to the
miracles which Elijah does. The two witnesses are not resurrected, because they are
killed and resurrected three days later at the first resurrection. They are literal
because people see their dead bodies lying in the street and are afraid. Elijah the
Tishbite was contemporary with Ahab king of Israel against whom was his first
pronouncement against a king

1Kings 17:1
  And Elijah the Tishbite, who was of the inhabitants of Gilead, said unto Ahab, As the
LORD God of Israel liveth, before whom I stand, there shall not be dew nor rain these
years, but according to my word. In Elijah's last pronouncement against a king, he tells
Ahaziah king of Israel, Ahab's son, that he shall die.

2 Kings 1:16
  And he said unto him, Thus saith the LORD, Forasmuch as thou hast sent messengers to
enquire of Baalzebub the god of Ekron, is it not because there is no God in Israel to
enquire of his word therefore thou shalt not come down off that bed on which thou art
gone up, but shalt surely die. ( Some time shortly after the 17th or 18th year of
Jehoshaphat ) Elijah is taken up. Elisha succeeds him.

2 Kings 2:11
  And it came to pass, as they still went on, and talked, that, behold, there appeared a
chariot of fire, and horses of fire, and parted them both asunder; and Elijah went up by
a whirlwind into heaven... He took up also the mantle of Elijah that fell from him, and
went back, and stood by the bank of Jordan; ... And when the sons of the prophets which
were to view at Jericho saw him, they said, The spirit of Elijah doth rest on Elisha.

We know this because:
Ahab king of Israel dies in the 17th year of Jehoshaphat king of Judah

2 Kings 1:1
  Then Moab rebelled against Israel after the death of Ahab. Ahaziah is king of Israel
in the 17th year of Jehoshaphat king of Judah

2 Kings 22:51
  Ahaziah son of Ahab became king of Israel in Samaria in the seventeenth year of
Jehoshaphat king of Judah, and he reigned over Israel two years. [That is one year and
part of another]

Jehoram rules Israel after Ahaziah in the 18th year of Jehoshaphat king of Judah

2 Kings 3:1
  Now Jehoram the son of Ahab began to reign over Israel in Samaria the eighteenth year
of Jehoshaphat king of Judah, and reigned twelve years.

Moab rebells upon the death of Ahab a year earlier

2 Kings 3:5
  But it came to pass, when Ahab was dead, that the king of Moab rebelled against the
king of Israel. And king Jehoram went out of Samaria the same time, and numbered all
Israel. And he went and sent to Jehoshaphat the king of Judah, saying, The king of Moab
hath rebelled against me: wilt thou go with me against Moab to battle And he said, I
will go up:
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Everyone knows Elijah is gone sometime shortly after the Moab's rebellion when
Jehoshaphat king of Judah, Jehoram king of Israel and Mesha the king of Edom seek
counsel regarding putting down the rebellion, but confess Elijah is not. Elisha is
introduced as Elijah's successor

2 Kings 3:11
  But Jehoshaphat said, Is there not here a prophet of the LORD, that we may enquire of
the LORD by him And one of the king of Israel`s servants answered and said, Here is
Elisha the son of Shaphat, which poured water on the hands of Elijah.

Five years later; Jehoshaphat dies and his son, Jehoram, becomes king of Judah in the
fifth year of the other Jehoram who is the son of Ahab, and who is also king of Israel.

1 Kings 22:50
  And Jehoshaphat slept with his fathers, and was buried with his fathers in the city of
David his father: and Jehoram his son reigned in his stead.

2 Kings 8:16
  And in the fifth year of Joram [Jehoram] the son of Ahab king of Israel, Jehoshaphat
being then king of Judah, Jehoram the son of Jehoshaphat king of Judah began to reign.

2 Chronicles 21:1
  Now Jehoshaphat slept with his fathers, and was buried with his fathers in the city of
David. And Jehoram his son reigned in his stead.

Jehoram king of Judah comes to power and murders his brothers

2 Chronicles 21:4
  Now when Jehoram was risen up to the kingdom of his father, he strengthened himself,
and slew all his brethren with the sword, and divers also of the princes of Israel.

At least 5 years plus the time Jehoram required to firmly establish his reign and kill
his brothers after Elijah has been taken up in a whirlwind, ELIJAH writes a letter
condemning Jehoram for murdering his brothers

2 Chronicles 21:12
  And there came a writing to him from Elijah the prophet, saying, Thus saith the LORD
God of David thy father, Because thou hast not walked in the ways of Jehoshaphat thy
father, nor in the ways of Asa king of Judah, But hast walked in the way of the kings of
Israel, and hast made Judah and the inhabitants of Jerusalem to go a whoring, like to
the whoredoms of the house of Ahab, and also hast slain thy brethren of thy father's
house,

Elijah is not dead. And his ministry was cut short by God. I believe this is so, because
the major portion of Elijah's ministry is yet to come.

In the time of the end, Elijah shall return. Elisha has the double portion of Elijah's
spirit, yet Elisha did not do as greatly as Elijah.

2 Kings 2:9
  And it came to pass, when they were gone over, that Elijah said unto Elisha, Ask what
I shall do for thee, before I be taken away from thee. And Elisha said, I pray thee, let
a double portion of thy spirit be upon me.

Malachi 4:5
  Behold, I will send you Elijah the prophet before the coming of the great and dreadful
day of the LORD:

Just like Jesus and John showed us that the Day of the Lord is in two parts, The
cataclysm and the establishment of the Kingdom as well as Jesus comes first as a Lamb
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then second as a Lion; and the resurrection is in two parts, the first resurrection and
the second resurrection So is the coming of Elijah in his double spirit. Just like a man
lept...

2 Kings 13:21
  And it came to pass, as they were burying a man, that, behold, they spied a band of
men; and they cast the man into the sepulchre of Elisha: and when the man was let down,
and touched the bones of Elisha, he revived, and stood up on his feet. So did John the
Baptist leap within the womb of his mother Elisabeth

Luke 1:41
  And it came to pass, that, when Elisabeth heard the salutation of Mary, the babe
leaped in her womb; and Elisabeth was filled with the Holy Ghost:

Then it is so also that Elijah comes twice.

Matthew 17:12
  But I say unto you, That Elias is come already, and they knew him not, but have done
unto him whatsoever they listed. Likewise shall also the Son of man suffer of them. 13
Then the disciples understood that he spake unto them of John the Baptist.

Mark 9:13
  But I say unto you, That Elias is indeed come, and they have done unto him whatsoever
they listed, as it is written of him. Elijah is not alone, there is another with him.
Three times this is said.

Matthew 16:28
  Verily I say unto you, There be some standing here, which shall not taste of death,
till they see the Son of man coming in his kingdom.

Mark 9:1
  And he said unto them, Verily I say unto you, That there be some of them that stand
here, which shall not taste of death, till they have seen the kingdom of God come with
power.

Luke 9:27
  But I tell you of a truth, there be some standing here, which shall not taste of
death, till they see the kingdom of God.

Sure enough shortly there after Jesus spoke with Elijah

Matthew 17:3
  And, behold, there appeared unto them Moses and Elias talking with him. But Moses did
taste death. It was Enoch instead who also never saw death.

Hebrews 11:5
  Enoch was translated that he should not see death;

There is still a greater fulfillment to come

Zechariah 4:12
  What be these two olive branches which through the two golden pipes empty the golden
oil out of themselves And he answered me and said, Knowest thou not what these be And I
said, No, my lord. Then said he, These are the two anointed ones, that stand by the Lord
of the whole earth.

To kill by calling fire and bringing drought were the very same acts of Elijah. Neither
Enoch or Elijah died. They did little for someone who is mentioned so often and so
importantly. They were translated for their work was not in the past, but is still to
come
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Revalation 11:3
  And I will give power unto my two witnesses, and they shall prophesy a thousand two
hundred and threescore days, clothed in sackcloth. These are the two olive trees, and
the two candlesticks standing before the God of the earth. And if any man will hurt
them, fire proceedeth out of their mouth, and devoureth their enemies: and if any man
will hurt them, he must in this manner be killed. These have power to shut heaven, that
it rain not in the days of their prophecy: and have power over waters to turn them to
blood, and to smite the earth with all plagues, as often as they will.

1Kings 17:1
  And Elijah the Tishbite, who was of the inhabitants of Gilead, said unto Ahab, As the
LORD God of Israel liveth, before whom I stand, there shall not be dew nor rain these
years, but according to my word.

2 Kings 1:10
  And Elijah answered and said to the captain of fifty, If I be a man of God, then let
fire come down from heaven, and consume thee and thy fifty. And there came down fire
from heaven, and consumed him and his fifty.

The resurrection of the two witnesses occurs exactly the way in which the first
resurrection of the saints is described. Their resurrection is THE resurrection.

Revelation 11:7
  ¶ And when they shall have finished their testimony, the beast that ascendeth out of
the bottomless pit shall make war against them, and shall overcome them, and kill them.
8 And their dead bodies shall lie in the street of the great city, which spiritually is
called Sodom and Egypt, where also our Lord was crucified. 9 And they of the people and
kindreds and tongues and nations shall see their dead bodies three days and an half, and
shall not suffer their dead bodies to be put in graves. 10 And they that dwell upon the
earth shall rejoice over them, and make merry, and shall send gifts one to another;
because these two prophets tormented them that dwelt on the earth.

Revelation 11:11
  ¶ And after three days and an half the Spirit of life from God entered into them, and
they stood upon their feet; and great fear fell upon them which saw them. 12 And they
heard a great voice from heaven saying unto them, Come up hither. And they ascended up
to heaven in a cloud; and their enemies beheld them. 13 And the same hour was there a
great earthquake, and the tenth part of the city fell,

1 Thessalonians 4:13
  ¶ But I would not have you to be ignorant, brethren, concerning them which are asleep,
that ye sorrow not, even as others which have no hope. 14 For if we believe that Jesus
died and rose again, even so them also which sleep in Jesus will God bring with him. 15
For this we say unto you by the word of the Lord, that we which are alive and remain
unto the coming of the Lord shall not prevent them which are asleep. 16 For the Lord
himself shall descend from heaven with a shout, with the voice of the archangel, and
with the trump of God: and the dead in Christ shall rise first: 17 Then we which are
alive and remain shall be caught up together with them in the clouds, to meet the Lord
in the air: and so shall we ever be with the Lord.
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